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Next Board Meeting  
The next Board meeting  
 will be  
Saturday, October 14th
 2023  
At Al’s Garage. 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2022 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

   October  2023 

Next Club Meetings: 
The September meeting will be 
Friday, Sept 29th, 7:30 PM 
At the Torrance Clubhouse 
The October meeting will be 

Friday, October 27th 

Harbor Area Model A Club’s 66th Anniversary picnic, August 2023 
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  I hope this newsletter finds you well.   

Wow, the summer seemed to fly by and the local car 

show season is done, but still a flew flyers were handed 

out at the last beach show.   If you are like me and you were not able to attend some club events, don’t worry 

about missing the fun as there will be more events and opportunity to join in.  While waiting for the next event, 

take your Model A out for errands or just to drive around.  Although I missed the Progressive, I drove Margarita 

to the USS Iowa POW/MIA event.   

 Yes, it does get interesting taking the Model A out for some errands.  I needed to get creative after a 

recent Costco shopping trip. I didn’t think I bought that much but had to get creative loading everything into the 

rumble trunk and passenger seat area. 

 Keep it running and I will see you out on the road. 
   Rob 

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 A little off topic, but the  

El Segundo 10-12  year old Little League 

baseball team won the World Championship 

this last month. My city of 16K 

people went crazy with parades 

and ceremonies for these kids.   

  Just had to let you folks know. . . . . Go Gundo! 

 
 
 Back on topic, our club’s activity team has been working overtime organizing events during our 
66th anniversary year. An annual picnic, tours, movies, luncheons, more tours. . . . And lots of food!    
We gotta eat, you know!  You gals are the greatest. . . 
 The last event for the month will be the monthly club meeting where we bring items to be     
auctioned off. Always a fun event. Some nice items get sold and the money goes to the club. 

Editor’s Corner 

By Dick Wyckoff 

A Big Thank You to Rob, our president, for 

putting in a new 6-volt battery in my Model 

A .  We really appreciate him taking the 

time to come to our house.  Rob is very 

knowledgeable, and we always learn some-

thing from him. Thank you Rob.     

 Sue Hankins and Pat Yacklon 

Dear Harbor Area Club Members: 
 We are so sorry to inform you that our long-time  
member and past president, Carla Hibbard, passed away. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Walt and family at this 
time. 
 More information to follow. 
 Dennis Simpson,  VP 
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Business Meeting notes 
 

HARBOR AREA MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 

 

DATE: August 27th, 2023      LOCATION:  Lomita Park, Lomita, CA 

PRESIDENT: Rob Hernandez --- Called the meeting to order at 11:07 AM. Rib asked for the approval of the 

minutes of the July meeting. Steve Thompson made the motion to approve July minutes as published in the Har-

bor Light. Terri Harrison second the motion, all were in favor. Rob thanked everyone for coming to the picnic. 

SALUTE TO THE FLAG:  Jack Gordinier lead the flag salute. 

RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS ATTENDING: Drain Marshall, Dick Wyckoff, Pat Yacklon, Monty 

 Bates, Tim Harrison and Wayne Sterling. 

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson --- Today we are having a 50-50 drawing, hubley races, bingo, and RLC 

 game. 

TREASURER:  Daffy Wagner --- No Report. 

HARBOR LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff --- Send pictures and articles. 

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall --- No Report. 

TOURS:  Open position --- Donnis has sign-up sheet for upcoming events.  

 Sept 10th – Movie for Ladies 

 Sept 16th  – Progressive Lunch 

 Sept 29th – White Elephant sale at Business meeting 

 Sept 30th – Garage Sale at Janet Winter’s home. Please mark your merchandise for sale. 

SUNSHINE: Theresa LeFall --- New member Steve Adam is doing better. 

MEMBERSHIP: Ursi Schmidt --- No Report. 

TOOLS: Bob DeCrescenzo --- No Report. 

WEBMASTER: Steve Thompson --- No Report. 

ADVERTISING: Jim Huizdos --- No Report. 

MERCHANDISE: Ruxella Speights --- No Report. 

REFRESHMENTS: Weeg Thompson – Andy Soto, Arlene and Jim and Ruxella Speights  

 furnished the refreshments today. 

OLD/ON-GOING BUSINESS: White Elephant sale Friday Sept 29th meeting. Sept 30th Garage sale.  

NEW BUSINESS:  Consider nominations for open officer positions in Jan 2024. Nominations will be at                

October business meeting. Open positions will be President, Vice President, Secretary, Technical and Tour. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  September 29th 2023  

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  September 9th 2023 – 9:30AM at Al’s Garage. 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  10:20 AM    

  

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary.  
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2023 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2023 Harbor phonebooks/
rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-
quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info. 
Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 Good morning Fun-Loving Party People! 
 

 We had a fantastic time yesterday at the 
Harbor Area Model A Club Annual Picnic. We had 
over 50 members attend (I don’t have an exact count 
as not everyone signed in…).  
 
 Congratulations to Ursi for winning the 
50/50 drawing ($155.00). Congrats also to Joan 
Gordinier, the Overall Hubley Race Winner!! followed 
by Linda Simpson and Phyllis De Crescenzo. Men’s 
Division was Wayne Sterling, Jim Huizdos and Bobby  
De Crescenzo. Exciting racing all around!! 
 
 Other activities included BINGO! with nu-
merous winners and and Left-Right-Center with Sue 
Hankins as the big winner. And of course… EATING!!! 
 
 Overall, we are all winners for having such 
good friends to spend the day with. 
 
  Dennis Simpson, Vice President 

Harbor Area Model A Club Medallians  

have arrived 
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ARE YOU READY??? 

White Elephant at Friday’s meeting. Bring your unloved 

items that you no longer need marked with what you 

think is a good starting bid. We will then auction them 

off (remember—one man’s junk is another’s treasure). 

What, not everything got auctioned—it gets a second 

chance Saturday at the Club’s… 

 

Garage Sale Saturday, 9/30, at Janet Winter’s, 1636 

Nelson Ave, Manhattan Beach, from 8 am to 1 pm. Maybe 

you have other items for the garage sale (they were too 

big, or not right for the White Elephant). Well you are in 

luck--you can take those priced items to Janet’s the 

week prior, Tuesday, 9/26, 8:30 am -9 pm; Friday, 9/29, 

8:30 am – 4:30 pm; Wednesday, 9/27, & Thursday, 9/28, 

5:30 pm – 9pm; or bring them the morning of the sale. 

Proceeds from both go to our Club. Signup or call to vol-

unteer. 

 

Call or email Pat Harrison if you have any questions:  

 310-218-9014. 
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The latest happenings from the  

Activities Committee 
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Model A lineup at the annual picnic 

At Lomita Park 

Celebrating club’s 66 years! 

 

 

A DAY IN THE PARK 

Our Annual Picnic 
 

 What a beautiful day to have a picnic!  Our group of merry planners and worker bees arrived at 

9:00 to set up for the day ahead.  The weather was perfect, warm with a nice breeze.  We had a great 

turn out (nearly 60 members and guests).   So nice to see people we don’t see often and new faces too.   

We had the traditional Hubley Races being led by our chief racing expert, Bobby DeCrescenzo.  Our 

track, so beautifully built, always attracts attention, and the cheering from our members brings the chil-

dren at the park over to see what’s happening.  It is so much fun to interact with them, and see the ex-

citement on their faces.  But, I am sure, what you really want to know is:  WHO WON? 
 

DRUM ROLL PLEASE: 

MEN:  1st Place: Wayne Sterling, 2nd Place: Jim Huizdos, 3rd Place: Bobby DeCrescenzo. 

WOMEN:  1ST Place: Joan Gordinier, 2nd Place:  Linda Simpson, 3rd Place:  Phyllis DeCrescenzo. 

THE FASTEST OVERALL:  Joan Gordinier! 

 

 We then feasted on Joey’s Smokin’ BBQ, followed by the best watermelon.  Good 

pickin', Weeg!  What would a day at the park be without a couple of games?  The first 

game was Bingo with a grand prize of a Ford Dog, generously donated by Gloria Younkin 

and won by Jim Huizdos.  This was followed by a rousing game of Left, Center, Right 

with Sue Hankins as the big winner.  Congrats to all the day’s winners! 

 

All in all, everyone seemed to have a great time! 

See you all – next year!  

Donnis Bates 

 

             (Hubley Pictures on page 9) 
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FOOD FOR KIDS 

 
Last year was the first year we participated in “Food for Kids.” Our Club did an amazing job sup-
porting the children. We gave out 50 bags and we got 48 bags back filled with the suggested 
food items plus monetary donations from those who preferred to participate in that way. It was 
such a rewarding event for both our Club and the children we have decided to do it again this 
year. Please take a grocery bag (or 2, 3…) and fill with the items on the list below. You can bring 
your filled bag/s to our October 27th meeting. We will then deliver them to the Volunteer Cen-
ter in Torrance. Or if you want to drop your donations off on your own, the address is 1230 Cra-
vens Avenue, Torrance, CA 90501, M-F 8:30 to 4. If you do drop off on your own, please let us 
know so we can keep track of our total donations. Question: call Pat Harrison 310-218-9014. 

 

 

 

October  Birthdays October  Anniversaries 

9 Julie Goldberg 

17 Danny Schmitz 

25 Tim Harrison 

31 Rene Covarrubias 

1 Jim & Ruxella Speights 

20 Jim & Elyse Beardsley 

31 Gary & Emma Gaffney 



 

Some pictures from Harbor’s 66th Anniversary annual picnic 
Hubley Race awards presented by VP Dennis Simpson 

 

 

 

 

Grand Champion 

Joan Gordinier 

First place men 

Wayne Sterling 

First place women 

Joan Gordinier 

Second place men 

Jim Huizdos 

Second place women 

Linda Simpson 

Third Place men 

Bob DeCrescenzo 

Third place woman 

Phyllis DeCrescenzo 

Official starter 

Jack Gordinier 

Hubley racetrack 

Built by Bob DeCrescenzo 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Harbor’s 2023 National Model A Day Progressive Tour 

First snack stop at  
Jim Huizdos’ home 

First stop with  
Model As lined up 

2nd stop at Redondo Beach museum 

3rd stop at Janet Winter’s home 

3rd stop brunch with the “team” 
Weeg Thompson, Gloria Younkin 

and Donnis Bates 

Brunch at Janet Winter’s home 

The Harbor Club’s activity committee did it again. With the help of VP Dennis Simpson,  the Model A Ford 

day progressive was a complete success. A tour around the Palos Verdes peninsula with printed directions 

from Dennis, we made the event fun and had plenty of time to socialize and (of course) plenty to eat! 

Thanks to Jim, Dennis, Weeg, Gloria, Donnis and Janet for their contributions to the event.  



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 
1-310-257-1324 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2023 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:  Rob.Hernandez30@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 357-5233 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

October  2023 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


